Faculty Council Minutes
Tuesday, Feb. 18, 2003 
Call to order: Dr. Welborn, called the meeting to order at approximately 12:05pm in LEC 14. 
Members present: Lari Arjomand, Jim Braun, Amelia Broussard, Mara Burgar, Jeff Chastine, Lisa Eichelberger, Tom Harden, Ron Jackson, Bobby Marcus, Gary May, Jean Myers, Sharon Sellers, Mary Stephens, Joe Trachtenberg, and Bob Welborn. 
Others present: Ginny Bass, Sharon Hoffman, Bud Miller, Michiko Otaki, Brad Rice, Janet Towslee.
1.      Minutes. Arjomand made the motion and Marcus seconded the approval of minutes from Feb. 6 meeting with minor corrections.  Minutes were approved by FC. 
2.      Faculty By-Laws approval by committee with changes.  
          Suggestions were made by Braun for corrections: 
1.   Pg. 7 Voting procedures – Faculty Council and CAPC both have two readings.
2.   Pg. 1 Faculty meeting date – Clarification that TR the week before finals.
3.   Pg. 2 Section V A1 – should have the include but not limited to wording.
4.   Pg 5 Section 3a – Recommendation made to change the committee members starting time to Fall semester.  Discussion followed.  The committee unanimously approved. 
5.   Pg 7 Section 5 – Discussion about council members chairing ad hoc committees.  Welborn proposed changing the wording to the following: A chair whose term has expired on council or CAPC may be extended by approval of Faculty Council or CAPC.  Broussard made the motion to change, Braun seconded and the committee approved.
6.   Motion was made Trachtenberg to accept the by-laws with the corrections discussed, Jackson seconded and the committee approved.  Brad Rice will forward the final version with changes highlighted to council chair and chair will forward to members.  Discussion followed. The new version will go before the faculty at the next Faculty meeting. 
3.      Faculty Evaluation Comments. 
    Report was given by Eichelberger after discussion the chair requested and investigation be done to determine needs of all areas and present at the next FC meeting.   Hoffman requested that Brad Rice research the issue and report back at a future meeting. 
4.      CAPC report. 
·   FC will receive full report after CAPC meets. 
5.      Comments from the Provost 
·    Music Education letter of intent and Criminal Justice will go before the next  
   CAPC meeting.
     SACS- QEP focused on student success.  April 12-14, 2004 SACS will be on campus everyone needs to be on campus during that period.  
     Program reviews – there are a third of our programs up for review in Spring.
     Academic Achievement Award – Raechel Nebergall is this year’s recipient of the award.  Hoffman thanked the faculty for recommendations.  Each of the nominees commented on the quality of faculty.
     NASI tool – Data will be used with NESA Faculty Survey it takes 10 minutes to complete online and all faculty are encouraged to participate.
     Schedule of Classes – Will be online shortly after it goes to press.   April 7-25 is registration.  Faculty need to communicate to students that during Fall semester there is limited space and to register before leaving for Summer.  
    Catalog changes – due soon CAPC has large agenda over the next few weeks.
    Searches – New Director of Admissions has been hired Jeff Hammer he begins March 1.  Health Sciences Dean committee should have their three finalists by March 10.  There is one more candidate to interview for A&S Dean.  Technology Dean interviews will be complete at the end of this month.   Associate Provost search is ongoing.  Information & Mathematical Sciences new Dean, Cathie Aust, begins March 1.  A&S has several searches ongoing for faculty.  Dental Hygiene has two non-tenure positions available and there are two department chair searches (Music and Math).  
    Discussion followed.  
6.      Comments from the President 
·    American Council on Education – Clayton State University is in a good position based on what 
   he heard about other institutions.
 
·    Money for Faculty Development – The contingency fund has $500-600 
   thousand with $50,000 of that for faculty development.  Harden will allocate 
   that money now instead of waiting until the end of the year.  Faculty 
   development needs to be a priority.
 
·    Leadership – Harden encouraged administrators and faculty to be aware of 
   stress and over look if necessary.  Also wants all campus to be very mindful 
   of what is happening with Iraq and encourage debate and difference of opinion 
   to be supported and to value the right to disagree.
 
·    Student Forums will be conducted on Thurs. at noon and 7pm.  The students 
   at forums have stated that the quality and helpfulness of faculty are excellent.
 7.   Meeting was adjourned at approximately 1:30pm 
Submitted by
Tammy Wilson
Secretary to the Council
